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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Jeff McKee, Cindy Waechter, Pat Schultze, Dave Elder, and Travis Franke.  
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of October 10, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Bob Davis made a motion to pay $400 to the Schertz United Methodist Church for the use of their building for the Master Gardener classes.  Dave Elder seconded, and the motion carried.

In the past, GCMG’s presented gift certificates to Kim Luensmann and Carol Calentine for their help during the year.  This year it was recommended to give a gift instead due to the new tax laws.
2014 Budget








Cindy Waechter presented a proposed budget to the board.  The Board reviewed the items and made recommendations.  Cindy Waechter made a motion to approve the budget for 2014 with the addition of $500 for the Annual Awards Recognition Program.  Pat Schultze seconded, and the motion carried.  Cindy will present the budget to the membership for approval at the November membership meeting.  
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee reported the line-up of upcoming speakers:

November -
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”
December -
Christmas Social

January -
Mark Fanick, “Fruit Trees”

February - 
Andy Chidster, Lady Bug Products

March - 
Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”

Old Business:

New Business:

Annual Awards Recognition Program – Cindy Waechter recommended purchasing pins for all the membership to honor their service with a 3, 5, 10, 15, 20 or 25 year service pin.  Also, there would be a pin for those volunteering over 100 hours.  Cindy recommended that the annual recognition could be held at the February meeting each year.  The first year would be the most expensive.  Dave Elder made a motion to present a pin to all members in February, along with a pin for those that volunteered over 100 hours.  Jeff McKee seconded, and the motion carried.
Meeting Places – Travis Franke said that at the next Guadalupe County Commissioners Court meeting a decision will be made on what happens to the AgriLife Building.  They could either renovate or build them a new building.  Right now they are using the Mary B. Erskine building but only until May.  GCMG may continue using the Justice Center for the monthly meetings.

Also, Travis will let Commissioner Wolverton know that GCMG will no longer maintain the flower beds at the Finance Center in Seguin.
Committee Reports – Action Items
Volunteer Report

1. Water Fair – Rose Garden November 15th at 9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

Education - Class Education Programs
Flyers were ready for the “Preparing Your Spring Vegetable Garden” education classes. The classes are scheduled at two locations, on January 18, 2014 from 9:00 a.m.-noon.  Deedy Wright will give the talk in Schertz at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom, 1101 Elbel Road in Schertz.  Clara Mae Marcotte will give her talk at the Mary B. Erskine School Cafeteria, 216 East College Street in Seguin.  If you buy the tickets in advance, the cost is $15; otherwise they will cost $20 at the door.  Contact person is Bob Teweles.  Dave Elder will send out publicity for these classes.
Guadalupe County Community Garden Update-Electric Bill Discussion


Cindy Waechter has not received the Guadalupe Valley Electric Coop bill for the garden.  When she receives, she will set up an automatic payment.  
Commissioner Wolverton and Dale Odvody have set the date for the photo shoot and ribbon cutting ceremony with corporate people at the Guadalupe County Community Garden on Friday, November 22 at 11:00 a.m.  Dave Elder will send out publicity on this. 
Class 25 









There will be six that will certify at the November meeting.  Class 25 graduation will be conducted during the November 21st GCMG membership meeting.
Class 24

Cindy Waechter said that 5 interns never certified.  She will send out reminder letters to these interns to turn in their volunteer hours.  Their hours need to be turned in by December 31.
Also, Cindy said that letters need to be sent out to those that are on Associate Status to let them know that their term is expiring.  Cindy will draft up a letter.

Christmas Social

Peggy said that the Christmas Social will be held on Sunday, December 15 at the Texas Agricultural Education and Heritage Center (The Red Barn) starting at 5:00 p.m.  Texas Lutheran Youth Choir will perform around 5:30 p.m.  Johnny’s Bar-B-Que will cater the meal for $7 per person.  Members are encouraged to bring an appetizer or dessert.

Nominating Committee Report





President Elect - Open

Vice President Programs - Ellen Laubhan

Secretary - Patti Zgbay

Treasurer - Cindy Waechter

Volunteer Chairman - Open

Education Chairman – Penny Wallace
Publications Chairman - Dave Elder

Master Gardener Training Chairman – Open
The next Board meeting will be held on Thursday, December 12 at Mary B. Erskine.  The new and outgoing Board will attend.
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Bob Teweles, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Open, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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